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Dear Parents 
 
 

2020 SCHOOL CHARGES AND CONTRIBUTIONS 
 
The Caladenia Primary School Board has endorsed the schedule of Contributions and Charges for 2020.  
The schedule is broken into four sections and will allow you to calculate all costs that may be incurred 
throughout the school year. 

 

Contributions 

The total amount of contributions parents/caregivers are being asked to pay has been set at $60.00 per 
student which is in line with the School Education Regulations 2000. 

 
Money collected will be used to supplement school expenditure in the curriculum learning areas.  While 
the contributions are voluntary the quality of our teaching and learning program will be maximised 
when each family makes its contribution to the cost of supplementing funding gained from other 
sources, including the State and Commonwealth governments. Voluntary contributions collected are 
directed to the following areas: 
 

 Printing or copying of text materials for use in the educational program e.g. photocopy 
materials. 
 

 Printed and electronic materials which are related to the educational program and are provided 
for the student to borrow or keep e.g. text books, workbooks and book hire. 

 

 Sporting and musical equipment 
 

 Classroom resource materials e.g. art materials, computer resources, etc. 
 

 Library Books, Reading Books, Maths Equipment. 

 
 Craft (Kindergarten and Pre-Primary Students) 

 
Exercise books are not included in the Personal Use Items List and will come from your voluntary 
contribution and school funds.  It is therefore vital for the school to receive your family’s contribution. 
Your contribution will be used to supplement school funding for the purchase of resources needed in the 
provision of the learning program activities.   
 
 

Payments can be made by the following methods: 
 

 Direct Deposit into the school’s bank account via internet banking BSB 066040     
A/C number 19900612.  Please enter your child’s name in the reference field. 

 By cash, cheque or EFTPOS to the school’s administration office. 
 Or directly to Ziggies Enterprises when you order your child’s 2020 personal items. 

 
 

The School Board would like to point out the contribution per child ($60.00) equates to $1.50 per week 
over the course of the year. 
 
Please note that all contributions are used for the direct benefit of the children.  Our aim is to 
raise our community’s contribution rate to 100% in 2020 for the benefit of all our children. 
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Charges for Extra Cost Optional Components 

A breakdown of estimated charges for your child’s participation in excursions, incursions and other 
activities for 2020 are listed in the table below. Details on charges collected in previous years has 
helped guide the 2020 estimate of charges. The amounts shown represent the maximum charge for 

scheduled activities in 2020.   

 

Approximate 
Payment Date 

 
Activities Maximum Costs 

Per Student 

Approximate timeline 

for events – please 
note these are subject 
to change. 

These activities will not apply to all students These amounts 

are payable on 
request 

 
Term 1 

 
 School Photos – price will vary depending on package 

 

 
Up to $100.00 

Term 1  SIMS Instrumental Music – Hire of instrument if required 
 

 Music Books and Resources 

$110.00 
 
$80.00 

Term 1 
Term 1 & 4 
 

Throughout the year 
Term 4 
Throughout the year 
Throughout the year 
Throughout the year 
Throughout the year 
Throughout the year 

Term 3 
 

 Year 6 Graduate Shirt 
 Swimming – 2 weeks of lessons includes pool entry and 

transport costs 

 Incursions and Excursions 
 Year 6 Camp 
 Participation in Interschool Carnivals 
 Music Performances – Ticket Prices 
 Performances/Excursions for Music Program Students 
 PEAC – for selected students (Year 5 & 6) (Cost depends on 

courses selected which range from $15 to $110) 

 Charitable Collections 
 

$35.00-$45.00 
$50 - $65 
 

$120.00 
Up to $400.00 
$30.00 
Up to $100.00 
$100 
$300 
 

$1.00 - $20.00 

Items for Personal Use 

We are now distributing the recommended list of Items for Personal Use for your child.  All materials 
can be purchased through Ziggies, however, you are not obliged to use this supplier.  Your child will 
need to have the listed materials each school day.  
 
The list of items for personal use will vary for students in each year group and include: 

 Student requirements for all students and used in lessons  
eg. stationery items, calculator, etc. 

 Students from Year 1 to Year 6 will require Prime Mathematics Course and Practice Books and 
the Stars Workbook.  The Book supplier can collect the money for the Prime and Stars books 
and will forward to the school, or alternatively you can pay the amounts directly to the school. 
The book supplier will also collect the Voluntary Contribution and P&C Voluntary request, or 
you can pay the school directly. 
 

Other Voluntary Approved Requests 

Caladenia P&C Association: The P&C request a Voluntary Contribution of $10 per child.  Payments can 
be made by the following methods: 
 

 Direct Deposit into the school’s bank account via internet banking BSB 066040 A/C number 
19900612.  Please enter your child’s name in the reference field. 

 By cash, cheque or EFTPOS to the school’s administration office. 
 Or directly to Ziggies Enterprises when you order your child’s 2020 personal items. 

 
Other Fundraising Activities include: Raising funds for charities, free dress days, school discos, Sausage  
sizzle, Lap-a-thon and Obstacle-a-thon, etc.  These are payable on request. 
 
 

Edward Nastasi 
Principal 
 

25 November 2019 


